
10/4/19  

Hello,   

October has arrived, which means Open Enrollment for benefits! For retirees or widows that have 
benefits with the City, your Open Enrollment runs from October 7 to October 31, 2019, with any 
changes effective January 1, 2020. I copied the OE fair information below for our three Fair dates. Please 
feel free to come down and see us if you have any questions or would like to make a change on your 
benefit plans. We require a form filled out for any changes, but if you take no action your plans will carry 
over. The only exception is for those enrolled in the pre-65 (non-Medicare eligible) 2019 UHC Navigate 
plan. UHC will send notices directly to the affected members with more information on the changes to 
the plan, and the benefit guides also note the basics. The guides were completed last week and mailed 
to any of you enrolled in benefits, along with a letter from HR and an enrollment form. The guides were 
also posted to the dpra.info website. Please reach out to UHC directly or the Benefits group at 720-913-
6741, option 1 for questions on the UHC Navigate changes. 

 

Stay tuned towards the beginning of November for the annual census documents to hit your mailboxes. 
It should look a bit different this year since I gathered all your information last year, but more to come 
on that.  

Couple notes:  
• The October Pension Board meeting was moved back to October 10 so Board Members and HR 

could still attend the FPPA Employer Summit on October 3 
• Denver Safety HR has moved to another building, a block over from Police Administration, in the 

elections building. I noted our new address below, but phone numbers and email have not 
changed. Anything you mail to Police Administration on Cherokee should still get to us also 
 

Have a great Fall and please continue to reach out to me with any questions!  

Kind Regards,  
Laura Hall  
200 W 14th Ave, 3rd Floor 
Denver, CO 80204-2732 
720.865.8867  
Laura.Hall@denvergov.org   


